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CMS SAYS HOSPICE SPECIAL PROGRAM FOCUS WILL NOT BE 
IMPLEMENTED IN 2025 

 
With CMS pledging it would not resume implementation of the hospice Special Focus 
Program (SFP), a federal court ordered a stay on litigation.  The group of state organizations 
and one hospice provider organization that filed the litigation include the Texas Association for 
Home Care and Hospice, Indiana Association for Home and Hospice Care, Association for 
Home and Hospice Care of North Carolina, South Carolina Home Care and Hospice Association, 
and Houston Hospice  
 
Rachel Harmon, executive director of the Texas Association for Home Care & Hospice, called 
the action an important step in the work with CMS to create an SFP “‘that truly serves patients 
and fulfills Congress’ intent to identify and improve poor performing hospices.’” (Hospice News, 
3/25, https://hospicenews.com/2025/03/25/cms-will-not-resume-implementation-of-hospice-sfp-
in-2025/) 
  
 

NEW YORK ASSEMBLY PASSES BILL TO PROHIBIT NEW FOR -
PROFIT HOSPICES IN THE STATE 

 
The New York State Assembly, on 3/26, passed Assembly Bill A565 to prohibit the 
establishment of new for-profit hospices within the state. The bill now moves to the Senate 
Health Committee. The text of the bill and the action on the bill are online at the link below. 
(NYSentate.gov, 3/26,  
https://www.nysenate.gov/legislation/bills/2025/A565#:~:text=2025%2DA565%20(ACTIVE)%
20%2D%20Summary,of%20existing%20for%2Dprofit%20hospices) 

 
 
Hospice Analytics is the national sponsor of Hospice News Network for 2025. Hospice Analytics 
is an information-sharing research organization whose mission is to improve hospice utilization 
and access to quality end-of- life care. For additional information, please call Dr. Cordt 
Kassner, CEO, at 719-209-1237 or see www.HospiceAnalytics.com. 
 
Hospice News Network is published 12 times a year. Hospice News Spotlight may occur as needed when/if there is time-sensitive or urgent 
news of great interest to subscribers.  Copyright, 2025.  All rights reserved to HNN subscribers, who may distribute HNN, in whole or part, to 
provider members of the subscribers’ state organizations.  If readers need further information, they should consult the original source or call their 
state association office.  HNN exists to provide summaries of local, state and national news coverage of issues that are of interest to hospice 
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leaders.  HNN disclaims all liability for validity of the information.  The information in HNN is compiled from numerous sources and people who 
access information from HNN should also research original sources.  The information in HNN is not exhaustive and HNN makes no warranty as 
to the reliability, accuracy, timeliness, usefulness or completeness of the information.  HNN does not and cannot research the communications 
and materials shared and is not responsible for the content.  If any reader feels that the original source is not accurate, HNN welcomes letters to 
the editor that may be shared with HNN readers. The views and opinions expressed by HNN articles and notes are not intended to and do not 
necessarily reflect views and opinions of HNN, the editor, or contributors.  Only subscribing state hospice organizations have rights to distribute 
HNN and all subscribers understand and agree to the terms stated here. 
 


